Ligonier Common Council Meeting Monday, May 24, 2021 · Ligonier City Hall 301 South Cavin Street · Ligonier, IN – 7:00 pm

Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

Call to order by Mayor Fisel - Common Council Meeting

Roll Call

Present: Council President Ken Schuman, Council Members Chris Fought, Doretta Wiegand, Julia Bell, and Bill Mills Mayor Patty Fisel, City Attorney Steve Clouse, and Clerk Treasurer Barb Hawn

Minutes from previous meeting of May 10, 2021

Motion to approve: Chris Fought

Second: Ken Schuman

Vote: All Ayes

New Business

Resolution 0524-2021 (Transfer to Local Road & Bridge Matching Grant Fund)

It is necessary to transfer the local match to the Local Road & Bridge Matching Grant Fund for the Community Crossings project on Martin Street. The total amount is \$207,004.05 which will come from Fund 300, GO Bond Construction.

Motion to approve: Chris Fought

Second: Ken Schuman

Vote: All Ayes

CF-1 Forms - Vibracoustic (2 Personal Property)

CF-1 compliance forms for Vibracoustic were received for two separate personal property abatements. Stating the payrolls exceed expectations, the following was made:

Motion to approve: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris Fought

Vote: All Ayes

Claim Registers - APV # 62676-62781

Motion to approve: Chris Fought

Second: Bill Mills

Vote: All Ayes

Comments by Members of Council and Administration

Police Chief/Public Safety Director Bryan Shearer

Have parties interested in allowing UTV's in the city. Would need to set rules similar to the golf carts.

Park Director Travis Brimhall

- Soccer ended on Saturday. Baseball practice starts tonight.
- Splash Pad opens this weekend.
- The grills came in and need to be installed.
- Disc golf tournament is this weekend with pork burger sales by the Fire Dept.

IT/Facilities Director Gary Cox

AV Project is now complete, and everything is working.

Council Member Bill Mills

A friend would like us to reconsider golf carts on the trail.

The trail was set up to be a bike and walking path and not for motorized vehicles. There were people using golf carts before the signs were installed. Grant funds were used for the trail. We believe grant funds would not allow the motorized vehicles. Will check into it.

City Attorney Steve Clouse

Ordinance for rezoning will be ready for the next meeting.

Mayor Fisel's Comments

- Closing on the property at Sixth and Martin Street was last week.
- Lots of good things happening in the city. We live in a great community.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn: Ken Schuman

Second: Chris Fought

arbara Hawn, Clerk Treasurer

Patricia Fisel, Mayo